
 

 

NYS Medicaid Fee-For-Service (FFS) Retroactive Lump Sum 
Payment for the ATB 1% Increase in Pharmacy Dispensing 

Fee Payment 

 
As previously communicated via a recent Pharmacy Communication, changes to the 
Medicaid FFS pharmacy dispensing fee were implemented on September 22, 2022. 
This reimbursement change was a result of the  1% Across the Board (ATB) Medicaid 
Rate increase, effective April 1, 2022.  
   
In order to address retroactive adjustments to the dispensing fees that were paid during 
the period from April 1, 2022, through September 21, 2022, the Department will process 
a lump sum payment. The Department expects this lump sum payment to show on the 
remittance corresponding to cycle payment 2359. 
  
The remittance statement will show this lump sum payment with a Financial Reason 
Code of LS1. 
 
For remittance questions contact the eMedNY Call Center: 1-800-343-9000. 
 

https://www.emedny.org/ProviderManuals/Pharmacy/PDFS/Pharmacy_Professional_Dispensing_Fee_Update_9-28-22.pdf
https://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/pmt_reductions/atb/increases/
https://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/redesign/pmt_reductions/atb/increases/

